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Dear Families,

It has been a really positive return after the half term break – Year 11 students have settled into their mock
exams and lessons around the Academy have been focused and purposeful. The overwhelming majority of
students are putting in real effort into their studies and students are demonstrating real pride in their work.
    

We are also extremely proud of Suheyra in Year 11 who has been appointed as a Youth Councillor by Luton
Council. Suheyra will be introduced to the Leader of the Council and will attend meetings to discuss key
issues that affect young people in Luton. 

Head of School
Message

Please continue to support the school with the following:
• Make sure your child comes to school on time, every day
• Ensure your child is doing work at home (reading,
homework, revision)
• Make sure your child comes in with the correct equipment
and in full uniform (no hoodies)
• Let us know if you need any support
• Encourage students to display our values: excellence,
responsibility, compassion

We have made some positive changes to improve the student experience at TSPA. Students often complain
about the lack of toilets, so we have created additional capacity so now Year 7 students have toilets that they
can use exclusively, whilst other year groups also have designated toilets. This came a result of student
feedback – which I listened to and acted on. 

We have an exciting 7 weeks ahead of us. In addition to the excellent lessons, we are also
making plans for Great Union Day (Romanian National holiday), our clubs/extra-curricular
events continue to run, a number of trips have been organised and we also have plans for
external visitors to come in to speak to our children. I will also be able to confirm details
for our Cultural Day which will take place very early next year – I know that students and
staff are very excited about this!

 Thank you for your support,

 Mr Humayun
 Principal

A group of Year 9 students approached me a few weeks
ago, as they wanted to participate in the ‘F1 in Schools’
programme (which is an international STEM competition
for school children, in which groups of 3–6 students have
to design and manufacture a miniature car out of the
official F1 Model Block using CAD/CAM design tools).
The group will be heading up to Aston University in a few
weeks time to start their F1 journey.
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Year 7 
Mr Poole

Dear parents and carers, 

It’s been a great first week back after half term, year 7 are well into their
learning journeys with many students daily receiving both achievement
points and emerald / golden tickets. This week alone we have over 1,200
achievement points logged. This is excellent well done year 7! Our top 7
students in year 7 for achievement points this week are:
 
W, Natalia 14
E, Chamberlain 12
S, Hussain Ali 12
A, Umaiza 11
A, Jemima Ojocheyi 11
F, Inaaya 11
H, Jood Hazem 11
 

I am really looking forward to
taking a small group of 15
students to Whipsnade Zoo next
week on Thursday and students
will be coming home today for
parents to sign and return with
them on Monday. Pictures to
follow in our next newsletter. 

Registration Form Present %
7A 97.7%
7B 92.9%
7C 93.2%
7D 94.8%
7E 95.8%
7F 92.6%
7G 96.8%
7H 94.8%
7I 96.8%
7J 90.2%

Over the coming weeks our students will be completing their first synoptic assessments (tests) in each subject.
Please can parents support their son / daughter by providing them with a quiet place in the house where they can
revise for no more than 1 hour per subject each week. Following the completion of their synoptics students will be

able to bring home their completed and marked papers, please can you look through these with your child and
discuss following the feedback given from staff, what they can do to improve for their next test. Our aim is for all

students to progress against their target grades. 

Reading: following the completion of the NGRT reading assessments, it has been highlighted that we have some
outstanding readers in year 7, these students will be supported to continue this excellent progress, can all parents

please make a point of encouraging their child to read in bed before they go to sleep, this will support them to
‘switch off’ in a calm way and at the same time, it will improve their reading ages. Students can borrow books from
our library or from the Luton library. Please support your child to read, this is one of the most important life skills. 

In today’s assembly three students are going to receive shop vouchers for their hard work in lessons, I will be pulling
three names out of a hat and I am sure they will come home buzzing. Please congratulate your child if they are
successful. As always, we continue to strive towards excellence. Keep going year 7. WE. ARE. PROUD. OF. YOU!

Mr Poole
Head of Year 7



We hope this newsletter finds you well and your son or daughter had a restful
half-term break. We are thrilled to welcome our students back to school.
At the end of the last term, we celebrated by arranging a reward trip to
Whipsnade Zoo for the top 15 students with the Most Achievement Points. It
was indeed a fun-filled day, although a bit wet, as our students had the
opportunity to learn and have a great time together. We want to extend our
thanks to Miss Clarke and Miss Pollard for accompanying the students on this
trip and ensuring they had a fun day out!
In addition to the zoo trip, we also had a rewards week known as "Emerald
Ticket Week." During this special week, students were awarded Emerald Tickets
for the following areas: Showing RESPECT to each other, Showing
COMPASSION, Being RESPONSIBLE and Demonstrating EXCELLENCE. This
week within our assembly we randomly selected the winners for the 3rd place
(£10 Voucher), 2nd place (£20 Voucher), and 1st place (£30 Voucher) awards.
We are incredibly proud of those students who received these awards and wish
to congratulate them on their achievements.
Furthermore, as part of our ongoing commitment to recognising and rewarding
positive behaviour, we will soon be organizing another Rewards Trip. This trip is
exclusively for students who have not received any detentions during our first
term in Year 8. 
At the end of the term, we will be also holding a trip for those students who have
received a high amount of achievement points since we have come back! 
Let’s keep going Year 8!!
Miss Miller & Miss Clarke

Year 8 
Miss Miller



Year 9 
Mr Baker

Dear Parents,

It has been great welcoming the students back after half term, with so many of them
eager to get straight back into things!

You may have heard from students that the last week of the previous term was about
‘Emerald Ticket Week’. Much like Golden Ticket Weeks from last year, this was a special
week where students could earn special tickets for excelling in their lessons. We held a
draw for these on Wednesday, with massive congratulations to Mirsab, Marian-Raul, and
Yousef for winning their shopping vouchers!

The students also had an assembly this week on taking responsibility. It has been a
common response from students to say “They did it first” or “He told me to do it”,
without actually owning the actions they did themselves. Taking responsibility for their
own actions is vitally important, especially in Year 9 when they will be the ones who
choose which GCSE’s options they take.

Students have also been applying for roles within our Student Voice team, and I will be
looking forward to sharing how those interviews went in our next entry. The students
have been eager to play a part in shaping how academy life is, and this is such a great
opportunity in doing so!

As ever, if you have any queries or concerns, please do get in touch with myself or Mrs
O’Brien.

Students of the Week!
These students have been

exceedingly kind and are an example
of TSPA habits:

• Hard work – Triston R.
• Optimism – Thomas L.
• Resilience – Andrei S.
• Aspiration – Anaya R.

• Honesty – Maria B.
• Kindness – Mahibah H.

Top Achievement Points 
Students

These students have had a flying
start to Year 9 and have been

excelling in their lessons, well done!
  

Thomas 12
Chidera 11
Maryam 10

Maria 10
Loubna 10
Ridwan 10

Almin 9
Raazia 9

Mahibah 9
Bilaal 9

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Achievement Points 
Form 

Well done forms 9E and 9G for having
the highest achievement points for the

last 2 weeks!
Registration Form Incidents

9E 197
9G 112
9I 98
9J 89
9B 88
9H 78
9F 70
9D 61
9A 51
9C 46



Hello! Welcome to term 2. It’s amazing how fast the school year starts to fly once
everyone gets into the swing of things. 

Year 10s are now fully imbedded in their studies and understanding the levels required to
study at key stage 4. It is a steep learning curve and for some it takes longer to get used
to but everyone will reach the standard needed to achieve in their GCSEs.

There is much to celebrate, especially this week. A few weeks ago, Miss Newman
presented in assembly the structure of this year’s Student Leadership Team. The Student
Leadership Team is led by the Senior students from year 11; including the two head
students and the deputy head students. There are also four senior students who lead the
four committees; students experience, charity, community and education committee. In
addition to this, new posts are available for another year group; including year 10.

36 students in year 10 took part in the process for a post in the various committees. The
most exciting part of this is that this was more than any other year group, and
demonstrates the developing understanding of the opportunities available here at the
academy. 

Following an application process, shortlisting and then interviews; I’d like to congratulate
the following students who were successful.

Charity Committee 

Ibraheem A

Education Committee

Fred S

Experience Committee 

Emmanuella M & Zakariya A
Community Committee

Javeria A & Muskaan B

In the new year, there will be plenty more opportunities to join the student leadership
team. Especially, as we look to appoint eight new student leaders.

Year 10 
Mr Emery



Year 11 
Miss Crow

Hello and welcome to the year 11 newsletter, I can’t thank you enough for taking the time to read about the most recent happenings with the
year group. We hope your child enjoyed a restful half-term break and we are delighted to welcome our students back to school. 

Mock Exams
We returned this week and Year 11 students have entered straight back into their first set of mock exams this year. As Year 11 students
embark on these mock examinations, we are pleased to acknowledge the commendable behaviour and commitment they have shown within
the first term of Year 11. The majority of our students have displayed exceptional dedication to their studies, and this is a testament to their
resilience and hard work. 

Mock examinations are a crucial stepping stone toward the final exams, serving as an invaluable opportunity to practice and refine their
knowledge and exam-taking skills. We want to emphasise the importance of thorough preparation for these mock exams, as they provide
insight into areas that may require additional focus and attention. We understand that this period can be challenging and stressful, and we
want to remind students that the Year Team is here to support them. If any worries or concerns arise, please do not hesitate to reach out to
us. We are committed to ensuring that each student feels supported and well-prepared during this important phase of their academic journey.

Students will have further exams next week, and I do hope that student’s commitment and positive attitude continues throughout the
remainder of the trial exam period and throughout the year.  

Emerald Week
Before our Half Term Break, we hosted an "Emerald Ticket Week," a special event during which students
earned Emerald Tickets for demonstrating RESPECT, COMPASSION, RESPONSIBILITY, and EXCELLENCE. We
will be randomly selecting the winners for the 3rd place (£10 Voucher), 2nd place (£20 Voucher), and 1st
place (£30 Voucher) awards, these rewards will be awarded to students during our next assembly, we haven’t
yet been able to have an assembly due to the Mock Exams. 
Congratulations to all students that received an Emerald ticket and we can’t wait to congratulate and share
with you all the winners who will take home these fantastic rewards.

Youth Councillor 
I would like to share the fantastic news and amazing achievement that one of our students has been
appointed as a Youth Councillor by Luton Borough Council. 

A massive well done to Suheyra S 11D!! We can’t wait to hear all about where this exciting opportunity will
take you. Suheyra will be attending a meeting at the townhall in the next couple of weeks where she will be
introduced to the leader of the council... we are extremely proud of you! 

Weekly Heroes 
Please see below our Year 11 weekly Heroes! 

• Idriss F 11G- Sharing positivity during form time and respecting classroom rules
• Zaina S 11G- Becoming more confident and wanting to read during form time
• Shueb H 11G – Sharing his future plans with the class end engaging in career talks. 
• Sharifah S G11I – Hard work and supporting charity initatives
• Millie M 11C- For her cheerful disposition and kind words
• Rumaisa I 11C- For being conscientious and a good role model for TSPA habits 
• Mishaal N 11A – For excellent attitude in form time and consistently demonstrating the TSPA value of
excellence 
• Prab K 11A- For excellent attitude in form time and consistently demonstrating the TSPA value of excellence 

All the best!!!



Miss Crow

Year 12 +13 
Mr Verma

Nxt Gen Innovators Mentor Programme
We were very pleased to welcome
colleagues from Nxt Gen Innovators to
speak to our sixth-form students about
a Mentor programme. As part of this
programme, a group of our Year 12 and
Year 13 students have now been trained
and prepared to act as mentors for
younger students. These students will
now be supporting younger students by
equipping them with the knowledge,
skills and habits of mind to prepare for
their upcoming public exams and Post-
16 options. 

UCAS Update and Oxbridge Applications
The year 13 students are currently very busy completing their personal statements

and finalising their choices of course and universities in their UCAS application.
Weekly workshops are being held every Wednesday for 2 hours to support

students with their applications. We are very pleased that two of our students have
applied to the prestigious Oxford university. Both Harry and Roxana has applied to
study law at the Oxford University. We wish them all the best for their applications. 

Att10tive Social Enterprise
We have been lucky in the last couple of
years to be working with partners like
Att10tive Social Enterprise. Our students get
access to excellent training about preparing
for the world of work and Higher Education.
Students also receive mentoring training by
the youth ambassadors of Att10tive and
have benefited greatly. We welcomed
colleagues from Att10tive this week to
speak to our new year 12 students about
the opportunities and support available
through Att10tive Social Enterprise. 



SEN Team

If you would like the opportunity to meet with a
member of our SEN team to discuss any concerns

you may have in regards to your child progress
please contact us on:

TSPASENReferral@thesharedlearningtrust.org.uk

And we will arrange for you to meet with either
Mrs Mandy Surridge (SENDCo) and/or Mrs Lisa
Tingey (Assistant SENCO) who are here to listen

to your concerns and help you with answers.

Meanwhile, you can help your child at home by:

- Talking to them about what the barriers to their
learning may be

- Encouraging them to engage with and complete
all homework

- Supporting them to come to school fully
prepared for a day’s learning

- Ensuring that they have 100% attendance in
school, missed days at school, leads to missed

learning!

mailto:TSPASENReferral@thesharedlearningtrust.org.uk


‘Every Lesson Counts’
We hope this newsletter finds you well and you had a lovely half term. 

We'd like to take a moment to emphasize the crucial role that regular attendance plays in your child's
education.

Consistent attendance at school is fundamental to your child's academic success. When students attend
school regularly, they have the opportunity to engage with their teachers and peers, participate in classroom
activities, and stay up-to-date with the curriculum. This interaction is invaluable for their learning and
personal growth.

Does attendance matter?

YES! And here are some reasons why:

1. Learning Continuity: Regular attendance ensures that your child does not miss out on important lessons,
discussions, and assignments. Consistency in attendance helps them build a strong educational foundation.

2. Social and Emotional Development: Attending school regularly allows your child to develop social skills,
make friends, and build relationships with their peers, contributing to their emotional well-being.

3. Accountability: Regular attendance teaches children the importance of responsibility and punctuality,
which are essential life skills.

We understand that there may be occasional circumstances that prevent your child from attending school. In
such cases, please inform the school as soon as possible, via the contact details below, so that we can offer
support and guidance to ensure their continued learning. Furthermore, students must be absent for the
minimum duration of time possible (i.e. attending the academy before and after the appointment unless at
the very beginning/end of the day).

Thank you for your partnership in your child's education. We look forward to a successful and fulfilling school
year. If you have any questions or concerns about attendance, please do not hesitate to reach out to us.
Absence - Parents/carers must notify the Academy by 8.30am or as soon as practically possible, by either:
-Email to TSPAStudentAbsence@thesharedlearningtrust.org.uk
or
-Phone the main Academy number 01582 722 333, and select option 1 from the menu.
In either case, you should confirm the name of your child, their year and form group, and the reason for the
absence.
Best regards,

TSPA Attendance Team 

Attendance updates

mailto:TSPAStudentAbsence@thesharedlearningtrust.org.uk








We have secured a fantastic opportunity with the Citizens Advice Bureau- Luton.
 

They will be offering support for our families at TSPA (small meeting room) each Friday
starting on Friday 3rd November every week between 9-11am.

 
This is free impartial advice for families and CAB can support with the following: Benefits,
consumer issues (including energy), debt and money, family health ,housing ,immigration

and work.
 

All personal details will be registered with CAB and NOT TSPA- to book a slot Pretam will
just need a name.

 
ACTIONS:

 
• Identify families you think may benefit from this

• Encourage families to book a slot via Pretam: p.kaur@thesharedlearnnigtrust.org.uk- if
you are struggling to reach families please ask Pretam for support

• Where you require translators we can facilitate this

mailto:p.kaur@thesharedlearnnigtrust.org.uk


TSPA Health Newsletter



TSPA Health Newsletter



Race Charter

As it is Breast Cancer Awareness Month, the Race
Charter invited staff to wear something Pink on Friday,

20/10/2023, to recognise this.
It was a simple way of acknowledging and supporting

an important cause.
We were happy to see a  pink and positive end to the

Term. 





TSPA Safeguarding Bulletin 
OCTOBER 2023 EDITION 1 

Welcome to The Stockwood Park Academy safeguarding bulletin! 

This is our safeguarding bulletin where you can find many relevant mental health resources and advice such as how to
ensure children are safe online, current issues such as vaping, healthy relationships and much more. Our aim is to

provide valuable information for parents/ guardians to relevant concerns impacting children today, along with offering
support, guidance and helpful knowledge.

Talk to their kids about its health risks.
Recognize if their child might be vaping.
Get help for kids who are vaping.

Set a good example by being tobacco-free.
Try to ensure your child is not exposed to the secondhand smoke or aerosol from any
tobacco products, including e-cigarettes.
Talk to your child about why vaping is harmful for them. It’s never too late to have that talk.
Let your child know you want them to stay away from all tobacco products, including e-
cigarettes, because they are not safe for them.

Dangers of vaping 

Vaping is the inhaling of a vapor created by an electronic cigarette (e-cigarette). It’s common
among teens.

By learning about vaping, parents can:

E-cigarettes (or “vape pens”) heat a liquid until it becomes a vapor, which is inhaled. The liquid
(called e-liquid or “vape juice”) can contain nicotine or marijuana distillate or oil. This can lead
to addiction, anxiety and depression, becoming a smoker, sleep problems and exposure to
cancer-causing chemicals. 

Parents can:

If you feel you need any help then please contact us by phone, in person or by
emailing us on safeguarding@thesharedlearningtrust.org.uk

MEET THE TEAM

Ø  Miss Keating- Designated Safeguarding
Lead 

Ø Ms Hall- Deputy Safeguarding Lead 

Ø Miss Malik- Safeguarding Admin Assistant 

Ø Mrs Kaur- Family Support Worker 

Contact number: 01582722333

CAMHS- Child and Adult Mental Health Services

CAMHS provide help to children and to the wider family,
including those with living with foster parents, adopted

children and young people living in children’s homes.
Children can make self-referrals, follow the link to make

a referral and to find out more information.
https://www.elft.nhs.uk/camhs/where-we-work/south-

bedfordshireluton-camhs

Multi-Agency Safeguarding Hub (MASH)

If you’re concerned about the welfare of a child (0 to 18
years old) please call the MASH team on 01582 547653.

The number to call for out of normal working hours
emergencies is 0300 300 8123

Are your contact details up to date?

It is vitally important that if you change
your home phone/mobile/email that
you immediately inform the school that
we have the most up to date contact
details.

Luton Food Bank

If you need food - contact Luton Foodbank by emailing
advisors@lutonfoodbank.org.uk or calling 01582 725838 (Mon-Fri,

8.30am-4pm). Further information can be found here
https://lutonfoodbank.org.uk/get-foodadvice/get-advice/

https://kidshealth.org/en/parents/drugs-marijuana.html
https://www.elft.nhs.uk/camhs/where-we-work/south-bedfordshireluton-camhs
https://www.elft.nhs.uk/camhs/where-we-work/south-bedfordshireluton-camhs
https://lutonfoodbank.org.uk/get-foodadvice/get-advice/


Drop in sessions 

We are offering new drop in sessions, for parents to come
in have a chat with the family worker. Here you can talk
about any issues, concerns, parenting advice, benefits
support, housing, looking at way to build stronger
relationships.

Any one is welcome, time and dates are yet to be
confirmed keep an eye out here for more information or
please call the family worker if you would like to know
more

p.kaur@thesharedlearningtrust.org.uk
or call 01582 722333 and ask to speak with the family
worker. 

Parent referral form

A parent referral form can be found on our school website:
https://stockwoodpark.thesharedlearningtrust.org.uk/famil

y-support-worker/67352.html 

Call: 01582 722333

E-mail: P.Kaur@thesharedlearningtrust.org.uk.
 

Please do not hesitate to contact me at school if you would
like to discuss any specific matters with me. 

Mrs Kaur- Family Worker 

Hi, my name is Mrs Kaur, I am the  Family Support Worker based within the safeguarding team. 
I have over 3 years of experience working as a family worker. I have experience of working in drugs

and alcohol support services and also working within the housing sector. 

How can I help you?

Ø Assistant parents with referrals 
Ø Housing support 
Ø Benefit support 

Ø Financial concerns such as FSM 
Ø Substance use 

Ø Child development 
Ø Parenting programs 

Ø Internet safety 
Ø Signposting to other agencies 

https://stockwoodpark.thesharedlearningtrust.org.uk/family-support-worker/67352.html
https://stockwoodpark.thesharedlearningtrust.org.uk/family-support-worker/67352.html
mailto:P.Kaur@thesharedlearningtrust.org.uk


Careers Newsletter

We are excited to share news of the launch of the new on-line Luton
Borough Council Post 16 Prospectus. One of Stockwood Park

Academy’s own students stars in the on-line informative videos. Huge
well done to our Deputy Head Boy LaShawn Thompson.

This prospectus gives vital information and aids the process to next
steps such as sixth form, college, T levels or apprenticeships.

Please click on link or scan QR code to gain access.

  www.luton.gov.uk/Post16
The council are interested to gain feedback on the user experience –

we will be doing student focus groups here in school but we also
welcome parent/carer feedback too. I will be putting a parental/carer
feedback form together and sending out shortly – please keep a look

out!
Many thanks   Mrs Ojulah Careers Leader

http://www.luton.gov.uk/Post16
http://www.luton.gov.uk/Post16




Anti-Bullying Update

Please click on the link below to
translate the document into the
language you need

Anti-Bullying Newsletter Website 

Dear Parent/Carer,

Please be aware that Anti-Bullying Week 2023 will take place from Monday 13th – Friday 17th
November. 

This year’s theme is ‘Make A Noise About
Bullying’. It was selected following consultation
with teachers and pupils by the Anti-Bullying
Alliance which coordinates Anti-Bullying Week
every year in England, Wales and Northern
Ireland. Teachers and children wanted a theme
that empowered them to do something positive
to counter the harm and hurt that bullying
causes. Following the success of the campaign
in 2022 – when 80% of schools marked the
week, reaching over 7.5 million children and
young people – Anti-Bullying Week will remind
everyone whether it’s in school, at home, in the
community or online, that together we can bring
an end to bullying. 

To celebrate Anti-Bullying Week, The Stockwood Park
Academy will be hosting daily events designed to
inform, engage and support our students. If your child
wishes to take part, please encourage them to speak
with their form tutor who will have access to the full
events calendar.

Should you wish to raise a concern about your child,
or if you have any questions regarding our approach
to anti-bullying, please do not hesitate to get touch.
You can contact me directly at:
a.kelly2@thesharedlearningtrust.org.uk

Thank you for your continued support

Mr A Kelly
(Head of RSHCE / Anti-Bullying Coordinator)

https://stockwoodpark.thesharedlearningtrust.org.uk/anti-bullying-newsletter/54494.html
https://stockwoodpark.thesharedlearningtrust.org.uk/anti-bullying-newsletter/54494.html


Dear Parent/Carer,

In this week’s newsletter, I would like to share with you the curriculum overview for RSHCE this term.
Please see below the lessons scheduled to be delivered to students in YR7-11 over the coming

weeks:

This term, lessons will be linked to the theme of ‘Living in the Wider World’. This aims to help
students develop the social and economic skills required to thrive as responsible and active

members of society.

Should you have any questions about this week’s newsletter, or the RSHCE curriculum, please do not
hesitate to get in touch. You can contact me directly at: a.kelly2@thesharedlearningtrust.org.uk

 
Thank you for your continued support.

 
Mr A Kelly

(Head of RSHCE / Anti-Bullying Coordinator)

RSHCE Update

mailto:a.kelly2@thesharedlearningtrust.org.uk


Online Homework System

Parental engagement can improve students' progress by up to three
months. By using Show My Homework we hope to actively involve
parents in the learning process by giving you insight into homework
assignments and all the information you need to support learning from
home.
• Notifications to parents surrounding homework
• Parents can view homework tasks and any accompanying resources
• Empower parents to take an active role in their child's education

A screenshot from the parent view…
 Mr Sudbery – Vice Principal
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